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Friday 11th February 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Another fortnight has passed by and we will soon be approaching half term. Last Friday we 
celebrated International Day in school and children enjoyed learning about different countries 
and cultures around the world. This week has been e-safety week and the theme this year was 
“All fun and games?” which has focused on exploring respect and relationships on line.  
 
It has also been Children’s Mental Health Week and this year’s theme is ‘Growing Together’ 
which we have taken as our overarching theme for Dragons’ Den week in school next week 
(please refer to previous communication about how this will look and work). A reminder to send 
your child into school on Friday with some small change in a clearly named envelope (maximum 
of £2.00) for when they visit the Summerlea Market during the school day if you would like them 
to be able to purchase a product or service.  
 
Attendance and Punctuality 

We are asking all parents and carers to support in improving whole school attendance and 
punctuality.  There have been many changes to consider during the pandemic and unless 
children are ill / testing positive for Covid, we expect them to attend school.  
 
Government departments track school attendance figures. It is considered that attendance of 
90% or below is persistent absence.  We regularly monitor our attendance data and will follow 
up on children who fall into this category.  Staff will also explore barriers to attendance and 
punctuality during parent consultation meetings.  There are steps you can take to stop your 
child falling into the persistent absence category: 

• Avoid taking any holidays during term times 
• Keep up to date with what % attendance your child has so that you know if they are at 
risk of persistent absence (office staff will provide this for you) 

• Speak to school staff with any concerns to help you overcome barriers. For example, it 
might be relevant to signpost you to another service 

• Talk to your child about the importance of them being in school and let them know how 
important you feel it is 

We want to help all our families get their child/ren to school on time.  Here are some things that 
help: 
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• Have everything you/your child needs for school prepared the night before - get the 
children involved in this 

• Ensure that your child goes to bed at a sensible time so they are not too tired to get up in 
the morning 

• Ensure your child has a good night’s sleep by minimising their use of electronic devices 
at least an hour before bedtime 

• Have a consistent bedtime routine for your child 
• Set an alarm to allow plenty of time for your morning routine in getting to school on time 

At a time when so much education has been disrupted, it is vital that we make every school day 
and minute count. We urge you to ensure that your child is in school and on time everyday to 
prevent anyone falling behind with their learning.  
 
Thank you for your support and we hope to report on improvements in attendance and 
punctuality in the near future. 
 
Extended Schools survey 
Last term, governors conducted a parent survey about extended schools. As part of this, the 
possibility of a breakfast club was explored. Thank you to everyone who completed the survey. 
At the time of administering the survey it was clear that although there is certainly interest, 
demand would currently not be sufficient to make this feasible. As such, it has been decided 
that this type of provision will be considered again towards the end of the academic year 2022-
23. Hopefully, by then, the impact from the pandemic and working at home with returning to 
work will be clearer. This is also when our current three-form entry of Year 5 children will leave 
us.  
 
With fewer children on roll, we will have the opportunity to re-purpose the Year 6 modular unit 
and look to utilise this differently - potentially for a breakfast club as well as a permanent base 
for After School Care Club. Having this dedicated space will allow us to maximise capacity and 
provide the best possible provision for our pupils.  
 
Thank you again for your views and feedback. If you have any questions or would like to get in 
touch, please email governors@summerleaschool.co.uk  
 
Staffing news 
We are delighted to have appointed Mrs Cowie as EYFS Teaching Assistant. Mrs Cowie has a 
wealth of EYFS experience and will be joining us shortly after February half term following Miss 
Black’s departure. She looks forward to beginning to get to know our Reception children and 
their families very soon.  
 
Parent consultation meetings 
Parent consultation meetings are taking place during the week commencing 28th February on 
the Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday. Please ensure you have made an appointment to 
meet with your child’s class teacher. We are currently asking all visitors to our school to wear 
face coverings (unless exempt) and to take an LFD test as per our Covid-19 risk assessment. 
We will be administering a short parent survey, which this year will be on the theme of 
behaviour and attitudes. Please remember that as usual there will be no teacher led clubs after 
school this week. We look forward to seeing you soon.  
 
One-way system 
Thank you to everyone for adhering to our one-way system. Please do not congregate outside 
classrooms – the outside area by the Reception classrooms gets particularly busy and 
congestion can easily be alleviated if parents move on as soon as they have collected their 
child.  
Uniform 
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Please check your child is wearing the correct uniform / PE kit for school as per our policy. In 
particular, school shoes/trainers must be plain black and children may only wear one pair of 
plain ear-ring studs in pierced ears. Thank you for your support with ensuring your child/ren 
look smart and ready to learn everyday.  
 
Healthy lunch boxes 
We are actively encouraging all children to eat a healthy lunch. Please try to avoid crisps and 
chocolate bars everyday and try to substitute these for healthier choices. A reminder that fizzy 
drinks and sweets are not allowed.  
 
World Book Day 
We will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 3rd March and further information regarding 
this will follow shortly from the English team, before the end of the half term.  
 
Yellow Class Photos 
Class Photos will be taken by Yellow on Friday 4th March. All children should wear full school 
uniform on this day please and there will be no PE.  
 
INSET day reminder 
A reminder that school is closed for INSET day on Monday 28th February, and children return to 
school following the half term break on Tuesday 1st March.  
 
Values in the community 
We must ask all parents/carers and families to demonstrate respect and consideration to our 
neighbours and local residents.  
 
We have had several reports of children running across private gardens and causing damage 
with bikes and scooters.  This appears to be a particular problem using the cut through from 
Buckingham Place into Cowdray Drive. Worse still, residents have reported adults being rude in 
front of children.  
 
We also remind you to park safely and considerately at all times.  We continue to see vehicles 
parking on zig zags, double yellow lines and on pavements.  There are so often near misses, 
which can be easily prevented by everyone taking responsibility to park safely.  The cones 
outside of school are there to keep you and your children safe as you exit and enter school.  
 
As you know, we can only encourage and advise you when it comes to parking.  We have 
neither the jurisdiction, nor the resources, to have staff outside of the school grounds monitoring 
the situation. We urge you to report any concerns you have to the police via Operation 
Crackdown at www.operationcrackdown.org and also to Arun District Council who can then look 
to deploy Parking Enforcement Officers.  Thank you for your support and understanding. 
 
Wishing you a good weekend and half term holiday when it arrives. Please note the next 
newsletter will be published on Friday 11th March.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Headteacher 
 

http://www.operationcrackdown.org/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 



  



  

  
  



  

 
 
 
 



  



  



  



  

 



  



  



  



  

 


